
Missouri Chess Association

Board of Directors Meeting

September 14th, 2008

The Meeting was called to order at 2:16pm.

Members Present: Ed Baur, Thomas Rehmeier, Bob Howe, Ron Luther, Tim Campbell, Bob Holliman & John Sutton.  Absent: John Wiedner and Bill Wright.  This constitutes a Quorum.

Next meeting date was set for December 13th @ 2pm.  

The Minutes from the previous meeting were not available to be reviewed, as secretary John Weidner was absent.  

The results of the 2008 Election were reviewed and certified unanimously by the board.  Thanks were given to Jim Davies for once again acting as election commissioner.  

Officer Elections:

Bob Holliman nominates Thomas Rehmeier as President, Ron Luther 2nds.  There are no other nominations.  Mr. Rehmeier is elected 6-1.

Bob Holliman nominates John Sutton as Vice President, Ron Luther 2nds.  Thomas Rehmeier nominates Bob Howe as VP, Howe declines.  Sutton elected 7-0

Ed Baur motions for Bill Wright and John Weidner to retain their offices as Treasurer and Secretary.  Passes 7-0

Officers for 2008-2009 term are:

Thomas Rehmeier – President

John Sutton – Vice President

Bill Wright – Treasurer

John Weidner – Secretary

No treasurer’s report was available due to Bill Wright’s absence.

Membership Report:  No official membership report was available at this meeting.  Thomas reported that he had worked with Wayne Bartlett and the website membership list was up to date within a few weeks.  This put membership near 200, very close to the number at the last meeting.

Thomas reported that Nathaniel Fast has volunteered to be the new membership chair for the MCA.  He was unanimously approved by the board.

Tournament Schedule:

Thomas reported everything was on track for the 2008 Missouri Open, Invitational, and Chess Festival.  It was agreed that the Missouri Open Winner and the State Champion would qualify for the 2009 Invitational cycle.

The Invitational Championship tournament for 2009 was then discussed and debated at great length.  Three systems were considered.

1. To maintain the current system.

2. To change the Open section to an 1800 and above section and have the winner of that section become State Champion.

3. To expand the Invitational into a small Swiss tournament. 

After a lengthy discussion of various plans the consensus of the board was to use the third option.  Bob Howe was assigned to formalize the plan and present it for approval at the December meeting.

2009 St. Louis Open: Bill Wright has agreed to organize this event again next year. Ed Baur will direct.

2009 United States Championship.  Ed Baur reported the Chess Club and Scholastic Center of St. Louis has secured the US Championship for 2009!  The MCA directors agreed they would be happy to provide any support to the club that the organization is able too.

2009 Class:  Bob Howe stated he was willing to run next year’s class event if the board desired.  The plan is to keep the format and location the same.

2009 KC Open: Bob Holliman agreed to run the Kansas City Open next year as a qualifier for the Invitational.  It would likely be a single day event due to scheduling issues.

New Business:

Membership Form:  Ed Baur presented a new membership form he would like to see as the standard form used for MCA memberships.  It provides an area for both USCF and MCA memberships on the same form.  Thomas agreed to assist Ed it updating the form when the new USCF dues rates came out this winter.

Hall of Fame:  The board has received nominations for John Ragan and for Max Judd to be considered for the MCA Hall of Fame.  Both nominees are seen as viable candidates, but the nominations came with little background information.  Ron Luther volunteered to gather additional information on the candidates to present at the next meeting.

Length of Terms: Bob Holliman presented an idea to alter the bylaws to allow longer terms of office.  He suggested a staggered term of three years for officers.  After a short discussion the idea was tabled until the next meeting to give directors a chance to consider the proposal.

David Cole: Ed Baur reported that former member David Cole has contacted him numerous times desiring several ideas of his to be considered.  These included that the MCA work with him to bring the US Open to St. Louis and that as an out of state member, he be allowed to vote in all three regions of the state.  The consensus of the board was that since Mr. Cole had accepted a refund of his life membership dues, that his concerns were already properly addressed.  No additional motions were made.

Show me Games:  Tim Campbell gave the board a lengthy and encouraging report on the progress of negotiations with the Show-me Games.  The organization is very positive to the idea of including chess in its program.  The MCA would need to take on quite a bit of the responsibility of this effort, including supplying materials and TD’s.  Further meetings with the Show me state organization are expected as this process moves forward.

New Direction for MCA: Ron Luther presented a handout of ideas he would like the board to consider in moving the MCA in a new direction.  (See appendix A)  Ron agreed to work on the first two suggestions and present them at the next meeting.

Bob Holliman suggestions:  Bob Holliman presented a handout to the directors of several ideas he would like to see put in to the MCA. (See appendix B)  Bob asked for the directors to review the handout and to discuss it further at the next meeting.

Special Business:  The Board then convened a Closed Executive session to discuss pending legal matters.  This is a provision where the board can discuss issues without public presence to allow for open discussion on sensitive issues.  Only results of such meetings are placed in the minutes.  

The closed session resulted in a motion for no further action being taken at this time. The motion passed unanimously.

The Meeting is adjourned at 4:23pm.

Respectfully Submitted:

Bob Howe

